
 
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
What an amazing week we have had at school. We started with ‘The Ultimate Youth Experience’ on 
Monday. Not only did we have 30 Year 11 students attend the event, but also quite a few of our 
students from Year 10-13 who are part of Empower Youth worked alongside STDC staff to organise 
this great event.  
 
Tuesday saw 50 of our budding Netballers compete in the TSSSA event in New Plymouth. Despite the 
weather they had a great day out and played some good Netball. On Thursday it was our Year 7 and 8 
students turn to test themselves on the sports field when they competed against Highlands 
Intermediate. It was a tough day at the office for many of our codes with Highlands coming away with 
the overall win. Our students equipped themselves well by showing perseverance, resilience and 
humility throughout the day. I know our teams are looking forward to the remaining exchanges this 
year.   
 
Our winter sports teams have started and we continue to share their game times and venues on 
Facebook and our SchoolApp. Our students work hard to prepare themselves for these games and it 
is always great when they have members of the community come and support them. Our supporters 
who have turned out so far this year have been great at positively encouraging our students to do 
their best on the field. A massive thank you to all our coaches and managers for ensuring that our 
students can turn out every week and represent the school. We would not be able to put our teams 
on the field without your amazing support.  
 
Hopefully you have checked out the write up on our social media platforms about the parliament trip 
on Wednesday. Thirty of our Year 12 and 13 students had the opportunity to go on this trip. One of 
the most amazing things about this trip was that it was all student led and organised. Well done to 
Kaia and the academic committee - you created a wonderful opportunity for your fellow students.  
 
In between all this excitement this week, many of our Year 10 and 11 students sat their CAA 
assessments. NCEA Co-requisite | NCEA (education.govt.nz) These assessments are Numeracy, 
Writing and Reading and students need to pass them to gain NCEA Level 1. Students can sit them at 
NZQA allocated times of the year from Year 9 onwards. The next opportunity for our students is 
September. Students who do not pass this round and many of our Year 9 students, will sit the 
assessment at this time. Well done to all our students who prepared themselves well for these exams. 
We now have a wait until these results are released by NZQA. As soon as results are available, we will 
share with students and families.   
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https://ncea.education.govt.nz/overview-NCEA-corequisite-standards


If you have been keeping an eye on our Tuakana Teina schedule for this term you will know that we 
are in the middle of Waiata practice. Next week at 2pm on Friday, 31 May, each house will be 
performing their two Waiata for the school. Each house has been asked to do one Waiata in Te reo 
Māori and one in another language. It has been awesome to listen to our students practising. Each 
house has chosen a different international language and they are certainly challenging themselves in 
this space. It is impressive the respect that they are displaying for different cultures. Our competition 
next week is open to the community and we do hope that many of you can join us.  
 
Our students were proud to support Pink Shirt Day this year. They managed to raise over $600 from 
their non uniform day to send to the Mental Health Foundation. Importantly this day was also an 
opportunity to promote anti bullying and being an upstander. If you have not checked out the pink 
shirt website, please do as there are some great resources on this site Home | Pink Shirt Day.  
 
Thank you to everyone that has supported us by ensuring their child is in correct school uniform. It 
has been great to see the response of our students. Our students look sharp in their new uniform - we 
are so proud of them. It has been a real privilege for us to be able to support our students to get their 
uniform items so they can feel comfortable and proud. If you know anyone who still needs support to 
get this sorted, please encourage them to come and have a conversation with us.  
 
With the colder weather approaching it is important that students have the correct uniform including 
school jackets. If they are really feeling the cold, please encourage them to wear a plain black/navy 
blue thermal under their shirt/polo.  
 
We are continuing to remind students that the dairy and park are out of bounds between 9am – 3pm. 
If parents can also remind students that would be helpful. We also need to remind them that if they 
do need to leave school during the day for legitimate reasons, they need to sign in and out at the front 
office.  
 
If you drive past our school, you will notice our signs are up for the Lion King Junior. Our team are 
working hard to prepare for this. Tickets are now available for purchase. It is going to be a great event. 
Please come and support our wonderful students.  
 
Thank you all for your continued support of the school.  
 
Ngā mihi 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 

 

  

https://pinkshirtday.org.nz/


School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are 
tailored to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with 
procedures for behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
  

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
 

 
 
Policies for review Term 2 
 
• Appointment Procedure 
• Equal Employment Opportunities 
• Teacher Relief Cover 
• Safety Checking 
• Police Vetting for Non-Teachers 
• Timetable 

 
Please login to SchoolDocs at any time to read and give feedback on these policies.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


Tuakana Teina Time (Fridays 1.45pm – 3.00pm) 
The wider school community is welcome to join us for events highlighted orange. 

Term Two   

Week 1   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 3 May, TSB Hub 

2   Round Three: Head Leaders Challenge 

3   Waiata Practice 

4   Waiata Practice 

5   Inter-Awa Waiata Comp – Friday, 31 May, TSB Hub 

6   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 June, TSB Hub 

7   Colour Run  

8   Round Four: Head Leaders Challenge 

9   Matariki – Public Holiday Friday, 28 June 

10   Whole School Assembly – Friday, 7 July, TSB Hub 

 

Term Three   

Week 1  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 26 July, TSB Hub 

2  Mathletics Quiz - Juniors 
 Town v Country - Seniors 

3  Kapa Haka Practice 

4  Kapa Haka Practice 

5  Kapa Haka Practice  

6  Inter-Awa Kapa Haka Comp – Friday, 30 August, TSB Hub 

7  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 6 September, TSB Hub 

8  Study for Seniors 
 Junior Quiz run by junior leaders 

9  Town v Country - Juniors 
 Senior - exams 

 

  



 

Term Four   

Week 1 Whole School Assembly – Friday, 18 October, TSB Hub 

2 Study for Seniors 

3 End of Semester Two 

4 STEM Challenge 

5 Goofy Games 

6 Tabloids 

7 Camp meetings 

Blue indicates Juniors Only weeks. 
 
The tuakana–teina relationship, an integral part of traditional Māori society, provides a model for 
buddy systems. An older or more expert tuakana (brother, sister or cousin) helps and guides a younger 
or less expert teina (originally a younger sibling or cousin). In a learning environment that recognises 
the value of ako, the tuakana–teina roles may be reversed at any time. For example, the student who 
yesterday was the expert on te wā and explained the lunar calendar may need to learn from her 
classmate today about how manaakitanga (hospitality) is practiced by the local hapū.  

The concept of a tuakana–teina relationship / Aspects of planning / Teaching and learning te reo 
Māori / Curriculum guidelines / Home - Te reo Māori (tki.org.nz) 

 

 

Te Paepae o Aotea Building Update from the Ministry 

  
On Tuesday, 5 May 2024, the Ministry of Education met with the Establishment Board of Trustees 
(EBOT) to discuss and commence the master planning process for the future redevelopment of 
Te Paepae o Aotea. 

The next step is to engage the services of a master planning/lead design consultant who will work 
closely with the Ministry of Education and EBOT to develop a master plan and concept drawings.  

We look forward to getting this project underway and will continue to provide regular updates to 
ensure the school and wider community remain informed of progress throughout each stage of the 
redevelopment project. 

https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/5f63dba8a8595f254982263ef4dee5b9.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/2e3a3f549e72f3b7767fc02bcb173769.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/17e435ed026c8c22a1afab2e434735a1.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/37bc837c8439adab7057df34818231c8.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
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Cell Phone Implications 
Our front office staff are finding it difficult to locate students during break times if they need to leave 
school for appointments. Please communicate to your child before school if they have an appointment 
that day. Alternatively, please communicate your child’s appointment time to the office outside of 
break times so they can get a message to their classroom.   

Break times are Morning tea 11.15am – 11.45am / Lunch 1.15pm – 1.45pm 

Confiscated Cell Phones 

First time offence: Student cell phones can be collected by students at the end of the day. If a student 
is leaving early during the day, the office will ring home to confirm the student is not returning later 
in the day before they will issue them their cell phone.  

Second and subsequent offences: Student cell phones will need to be collected by a caregiver. If they 
are leaving early, a parent will still need to come to school to collect their phone. 

Attendance and Engagement 
The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance. 
Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
  

School Ball  
It is important to note that students are expected to attend school 80% or more to be eligible to 
attend school events, including the School Ball. Encourage your students to track their attendance 
through the parent portal using their school login and password. If you have any questions, please 
contact Rachel Williams (Principal) or Mahaki Akauola (Senior Pastoral Leader). 

After School Senior Academic Support 
The following opportunities are available for students to seek extra 

support in their subjects during Term 2, 3.15-4.00pm 
Sciences Tuesday – JBA 

Wednesday – GBA 
Friday – EPL/TWI 

Mathematics L2: Tuesday 
L1: Wednesday 
L3: Thursday 

Photography 
Visual Arts 

Monday 
Tuesday 

Digital Technology Thursday 
English Monday 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=


  



  



  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Please click on the link below for ALL Badge information: 

AAA Year 7-8 Taupaenui badge information.pdf 

https://tepaepaeoaotea-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/kylie_surgenor_tepaepaeoaotea_school_nz/EZwuB4z0hUNOoRiNHb0z_-8B51dy4e5KgUzTqvtBDQ5LCg?e=EtrhAl


 

Kia ora whanau 

Year 7-8 Winter Sports Exchange – Highlands Intermediate 

Yesterday Te Paepae o Aotea hosted Highlands Intermediate school.  It’s been eight years since 
Highlands came South to participate in the Intermediate sports exchange. We are very lucky to have 
the HUB facilities which saw several of our events held inside with Football, Rugby 7’s/Rippa and 
Hockey held outside under some damp conditions. 
  
Highlands played extremely well overall however our Boys and Girls Rugby and Rippa teams were 
awesome, winning their games. 
  
Thank you to all the staff, parents and students who helped in the exchange. 
 
Huge thanks to Miss Gilberd for the enormous work she put in behind the scenes. 
 
 

Sports Expectations 

If students are wanting to participate in events or their sporting codes, they must abide by the 
expectations they have agreed. 
  

• 80% attendance in school. 
• Follow and uphold our school values and expectations. 
• Always wear correct school uniform in school and to events when asked. 
• Have a satisfactory behavioural record and be respectful to staff and students. 

  
We do not want to see students missing out on playing sports through the wrong choices they have 
made. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Years 9-13 
Skateboarding Monday, 27 May 
E-Sports Wednesday, 29 May 

Years 7-8 
9-Aside League TBC 

  

Sports News 



  



 





 

Click on the link below to register achievements now for 
Sports, Culture, Academic and Community. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR


 

 

All school uniform items need to be purchased through: 

  
 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/

